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Dear WBA E2E Wi-Fi QoS & L4S project group, 

Thank you for your Liaison Statement on Implementation Guidelines for Low Latency, Low Loss, 
and Scalable Throughput (L4S) in Wi-Fi Equipment, and providing opportunity to IEEE 802 
LMSC to review and provide feedback on the document. 

IEEE 802.11 Working Group is currently reviewing the document, and will provide feedback as 
soon as possible.  

We note, as also noted in your document, that L4S raises some interesting discussion about the 
architectural aspects as well as implementation techniques for supporting and integrating it into 
an 802.11 environment. As such, our discussions are crossing task group/standing committee 
activities, with potential interest and technical work within the scope of ARChitecture, REVision 
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mf, and P802.11bn activities. Each of these subgroups considered your liaison and document 
during the week of November 11-15, 2024. Also, an overview of the implementation guidelines 
was presented to the 802.11 ARC Standing Committee [1] in September 2024 Interim. 

In addition, the IEEE 802.11bn Task Group (TG) is actively focusing on reducing latency in 
802.11 networks. The scope of the Task Group includes at least one operational mode targeting 
a 25% reduction in latency at the 95th percentile compared to Extremely High Throughput 
(EHT) MAC/PHY operation [2]. To achieve this objective, the Task Group is considering multiple 
features to reduce media access delays, including but not limited to enhancements to EDCA, 
coordinated TDMA, Coordinated Restricted Target Wake Time, and preemption. L4S is also an 
active area of interest in this task group. Several submissions have been presented, each 
proposing various approaches to enable support for L4S in IEEE 802.11bn [3-9].  

We also note your suggestion for a presentation of an overview of the WBA efforts in this area, 
to an upcoming IEEE 802.11 session. Unfortunately, it was not possible to schedule that for this 
November session, as you suggested. However, we would welcome consideration of such a 
presentation at an upcoming session. Future meeting dates and locations can be found at the 
link below, for your consideration. 

 

Future meeting dates:  

See: http://www.ieee802.org/11/Meetings/Meeting_Plan.html for Future meeting dates of the 
IEEE 802.11 Working Group 
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Sincerely, 

Robert Stacey 

Chair, IEEE 802.11 WLAN Working Group 

 


